
The View from the Top -  Debbie & Larry Starkey, Chapter Directors 

Welcome to Chapter CA1Z. A wonderful 

group of people who just happen to ride motor-

cycles. We are part of the Gold Wing Road 

Riders Association ( GWRRA ) located in the 

beautiful hills of Temecula, CA. Scattered 

throughout California are 25 of the finest 

GWRRA Chapters, each filled with fun loving 

individuals sharing a common bond, a love of 

riding their motorcycles and dedicated to our 

motto of "Friends for Fun, Safety and Knowl-

edge".  

 

GWRRA is the world's largest single marquee social organization for owners 

and riders of Honda Gold Wings and Valkyrie motorcycles - and some would 

say, the largest family. Founded in 1977, GWRRA has grown to over 80,000 

members in 53 countries. Over 800 active Chapters are managed by over 4,000 

volunteer leaders working with members to foster safe, enjoyable riding while 

also working to improve the public image of motorcycling. 

 

We frequently ride to some of the most interesting places imaginable, while 

taking care of each other during those rides. We go on rides through twisty 

mountain roads as well as  highway rides to other destinations throughout Cali-

fornia, Arizona, Nevada and beyond, all the time taking care of each and every 

rider. 

 

Maybe you're just getting into motorcycle touring, or just getting back to it after 

many years' absence. You've been on short distance rides around town  and now 

want to ride cross-state or cross country. CA1Z is where to be with riders like 

you, friends you can ride with.  

 

Come and join us at our regular Chapter Gathering on the first Saturday of each 

month at the Hometown Buffet located at 40390 Margarita Road   Breakfast is 

at 8:00 a.m., followed by our Gathering at 9:00 a.m. So, on behalf of the offi-

cers, staff and members of our Chapter, we welcome you to come for a visit and 

discover how much fun and camaraderie you can enjoy as part of  the ñZò  

family.  

 

Larry and Debbie Starkey 

Chapter Director 

January 2010 
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HAMMERõS QUEST - Hammer, District IOY  

First off, I would like to thank Chapter CA-1Q for opening their hearts to me in 2007, when I first dropped in on them.  

Once all the introductions were done, they encouraged me to become involved with everything and everyone.  On Octo-

ber 2008, I was honored by the chapter to become the 2009 Chapter Individual of the Year.  With all of their support 

leading up to District Rally and on the night of the competition in Bakersfield, I was named District Individual of the 

Year.  Chapter Q, you are the GREATEST group of motorcycle riders Iôve ever ridden with.  Thank-you, Thank-you! 

 

Now for the State of California, I start my ñQuest for Region Individual of the Yearò!  I plan to visit as many chapter as I 

can, talking about the Individual of the Year program and GWRRA, Friends for Fun, Safety and Knowledge.  I would 

like to keep all of you informed on my Quest, since I will be representing all the California Chapters and would love to 

represent all of Region F!!  

 

I started the Quest at the October 18th Ride for Kids, helping escort over 100 motorcycles.  For the fun part, I danced and 

waved the groups through the intersections!  On November 14th I visited CA-1F, the on the 21st it was CA-1S where I 

even won a door prize!  I finished November with a visit to CA-1K on the 28th, were Ken Freeland asked if I would help 

at the GWRRA booth for the Long Beach International Bike Show, in my Gold Angel uniform. 

 

December 6th I was at CA-1Iôs meeting were Anita awarded me with my new District Individual of the Year vest, which 

I wear proudly for all of California. Then it was off to the Long Beach Bike Show for the weekend.  December 11th I 

made the drive out to Mesa Arizona so I could attend chapter AZ-Dôs meeting.  After the meeting I went on a ride to a 

Wing-er Christmas Party and met some of the AZ motorcycle drill team.  I am having a great time riding to all these 

places and enjoy talking to new friends.  What a Family we have with GWRRA. 

 

Youôre District Individual of the Year, Hammer 
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The Front of the Herd -  Larry and Debbie Starkey, Chapter Directors  

Before we go too far into our article Debbie and I want to thank Vince and Pam for the best 2 years of our 

life.  We have never had so much fun as we have had with you guys.  We cannot count the endless days and 

nights of laughter, the miles that we have traveled and most of all the extended family value that you both 

have brought to our lives.  Thank you again for the best 2 years. 

  

  

With all that said...it does not seem possible that 2010 could be here. It seems yesterday the buzz was all 

about Y2K and would these things called computers even work.   It just seems like yesterday that Debbie 

and I accepted our new adventure as Assistant Chapter Directors.  Now with 2010 upon us we are stepping 

up as Chapter Directors.  My goodness what did we do?  Well I guess we can start narrowing down the ob-

vious computers do work; they are and will be a valuable tool for us to communicate, to learn and to enter-

tain ourselves. 

  

One thing the computer cannot do, however, is replace good old fashion person-to-person contact.  Some-

times in an effort to communicate we forget how to communicate.  We forget the look on people's faces 

when they hear good news for the first time, in person.  Their immediate step into action when bad news 

arrives and one our own needs us.  We have always been amazed by the quality of people that are attracted 

to our family of motorcycling. 

  

When we think about communication and how it affects our chapter it inspired us to think about our staff 

first.  Our success is directly linked to that of our staff and how well they perform at their positions.  We 

cannot succeed without the help of those around us. 

  

When we think more about the chapter and where we spend our time whether it is riding, camping, eating, 

sightseeing or just having a great time the chapter has to be inspired and enjoying themselves in order for us 

to succeed.  As Officers of CA1-Z it is our responsibility to do our best to inspire and make things as enjoy-

able and fun as we can.  That is what we intend to do.   

  

So here is our resolution for 2010.  We are going to do the best job we can of recognizing everyone that 

helps bring success to our family.  Which leads us to talk about our staff, we know without a doubt that our 

staff is inspired and they are having fun.  There is no other way to say this but you all are phenomenal.  You 

already are giving freely of your talents, time and caring to make all that we do a good time.  If that isn't 

being inspired, we are not sure what is.  Letôs start 2010 off  by going out and donning our chapter colors, 

showing up as a chapter family to those Rallyôs and Chapter Gatherings and showing those other chapters 

that the ZZZZZ are in the house! 

  

2009 was a great year, but 2010 will be just as great, if not better, because you will be there to share it with 

Debbie and I.  HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL! 

  

Larry and Debbie Starkey 

Chapter Directors 
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Bobby with an I  -  Bob and Su-lin Sutherland, District COY 

One more articleò the Princess stated, just one more for me, and youôll be done and feel better for it. That 

was last month. This month, ñBubblesò (aka Ginger) has pleaded for the out going COY to sorta like make 

a ñcontributionò to her news letter. Now were considered nothing more then ñfillersò. Thatôs ok bubbles, we 

are here to help. 

  

Having just finished up with the last chapter event for the year we say good-by to those couples Sue and I 

both brought into; and, kept when we took over the reins 4 years ago. There is however one couple that still 

will remain connected to the staff. The Dolanôs. Pat 

and Donna refuse to step aside. Hell gang Donna is the only one who can keep the CDôs informed and Pat, 

well what can we say. Heôs up front with everyone and he has ALL THE PICTURES!! Besides heôs the 

only chocolate addict the chapter has. You can always find Pat. Just look for the guy tapping his foot, look-

ing at you and pointing at his ñWATCHò. 

  

The Puterbaughôs, Herodôs, Hoeynckôs, Starkeyôs, Masons, Garrettôs, Giffordôs, Merrittôs, Christensonôs, 

are but a few of the couples that have stepped up to the plate to lead and guide this chapter to the level it is 

today. Yes there were other couples and I profoundly apologize to those couples that I have not men-

tionedéé having my PJôs returned at a chapter gathering might say it all. Memory folks itôs all about 

Moremy.            Cont. Pg 6 

Christmas JoyñKaren Mc Nally, Assistant Charity Coordinator  

Thanks to the generosity of Chapter Z members this year there was $1,208 to spend on needy children for Christ-

mas. Our bake sale was very successful; as anyone knows that attended our December meeting.  The couples bunko 

group donated their monies from end of the year prize money; then add the $82 that was collected at the November 

meeting, and you see how generous all of you were this year.   It was decided at the November board meeting; to just 

provide for children this year instead of picking just one family.  This year we purchased toys and clothes for eleven 

different children.  Since the Salvation Army also mentioned that gift cards were appreciated, to give to older children 

that do not seem to get chosen, a few gift cards were purchased.  We chose three different families whose names were 

given to Vince and Pam.  Between these three families there were eight children.  Then three more children were 

picked from the Angel Tree at the Promenade Mall.   Three boys were chosen: one was ten years old and two were 

twelve years old.  When the gifts were delivered they were very much appreciated.  I am sure everyone knows that this 

was a tough year for many families and they had over 600 families asking for help.   I was pleased that our association 

was able to provide for so many children. 

  

The Chapter Z members were also very generous providing food for the Pantry in Temecula for Thanksgiving.  Margie 

Hammersley, director of the Temecula Community Pantry, told me that this has been a very tough year; more people 

than food.  The Pantry had opened at 8:00 and Marge said when she got there at 7:30 the line was already forming and 

it had been steady all morning.  When I arrived at 12:30 to drop off the food there were still approximately 100 people 

waiting in line to receive a bag of groceries.  In December we had more donations and this food was taken to the Pantry 

in Murrieta. They were also very appreciative by our generosity. 

  

This has been a tough year for many families and we members of Chapter Z should be proud of ourselves for our car-

ing and generosity. 

  
Karen McNally 

Assistant Charity Coordinator  

Page 5 Zebra Express 



From the Heart  -  Mark and Kelly Gifford, Chapter ACDõs 

Happy 2010 everyone!!! Hope that the Holidayôs left each of you with wonderful memories. I donôt know 

about you, but I have to say WHERE DID 2009 GO??? 

 

So now for Chapter Z itôs out with the OLD and in with the NEW!! (Sorry Vincent & Pam, itôs just a say-

ing) Mark and I first want to say THANK YOU to Larry and Debbie for asking us (Mark first) to be their 

ACDôS. We have some pretty big shoes to fill. We hope with all of our hearts that in the next few years 

Chapter Z will only continue to grow. Chapter Z has become our extended family, and we truly cherish 

each and everyone of you. 

 

Larry & Debbie have some GREAT ideas for the Chapter and we hope that everyone will embrace these 

changes with open arms. We hope that 2010 will be filled with many happy memories and fun riding adven-

tures. 

 

Mark & I look forward to this year and are very proud to be Chapter Zôs new ACDôS 

 

Remember to LOVE LAUGH and RIDE SAFE!!! 

 

~Mark & Kelly~ 

  

Bobby with an I  cont. - Bob and Su-lin Sutherland, District COY 

Today the reins of Chapter ñZò are again being turned over to new leaders. These leaders have accepted these 

positions as COUPLES. They have chosen to accept the responsibility of maintaining the achieved 

ñGreatnessò and now have the ability to take this Chapter to further notoriety.  Not one of these couples 

joined our chapter to take over. They did, however, not turn away when approached and asked to accept addi-

tional responsibility. We now have the weaponry to do it. I mean the northern chapters have their water guns 

and we have our marshmallow shooters. We get ñwetò and they get ñweltsò. Damn welts hurt. 

 

Couples are what make most chapters. One couple can not ñrunò a chapter. It takes the interaction of several 

to make a chapter function. One couple will start to emerge and take center stage. They will display talents 

that the chapter can use to their benefit. It is our job to seek these couples out and reward them for all the ef-

fort they have put in to helping others and promoting the GWRRA spirit. 

 

The next article being written by the new COY for Chapter ñZò will appear in the Feb issue of the news let-

ter. To the new couple, thank you for what you have done and we hope that you 

too will go to the District Rally and compete. Just be yourselves. 

 

Aloha Nui, 

Bob and Su-lin Sutherland 

2009 COY Chap. ñZò 
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Tails from the Educators Garage -  Danny Merritt, Chapter Educator  

Ok here we go, the first thing I would like to say is; ñwhat did I get myself intoò. Iôm one of 

the new kids on the block. As an officer of anything itôs almost like being a new father with 

an instantly appointed and rather large family. OMG! Iôm sure there is a lot that I need to 

learn about the Educator position, and with guidance, help and the resources available we 

will continue to be a safety conscience chapter.  Donôt get me wrong; I will be using the 

most knowledgeable resources available within the chapter, John, Mick, Steve, and the entire 

group of MSF instructors as well as ñthe prior (senior) officers and educatorsò. 

 

With the help and knowledge of the assistant chapter educator Steve Mason, our main goal is 

to ñride safe and have funò. We look forward to helping the chapter members in obtaining the knowledge needed to; 

advance in the rider training courses and expand their rider education levels. Steve and I are here to assist all chapter 

members, if we are behind with level patches and pins or bars, please let us know. 

 

I would like to thank my wife, almost two years ago she came home from work on a Friday and said ñwere going on 

vacation and I want to go by ñMOTORCYCLEò. She then said, letôs get a Honda Gold Wing, and was I surprised. I 

agreed to get a motorcycle not realizing that she was serious about such a big bike. We started out by looking at sev-

eral models, and I liked the ñYamaha 1800ò nice aluminum frame, leather bags, a light bike, and I was sold. ñI was 

really concerned with the gold wing being too large of a bike for the two of us. Ginger insisted! First she signed us up 

for the MSF course, insisting that we learn together how to ride correctly. Ginger insisted that if anything was to hap-

pen while we were on the bike she needed to know how to ride and get us where we needed to go ñlegally and 

safelyò. I accepted the challenge. We took the course, got our license, and she still insisted on the goldwing, and on 

vacation we went.  When we got home Ginger spent days online visiting the web sites of the chapters in southern CA 

and the next thing I knew, I had been adopted. What a great new family we have!! 

 

Larry and Debbie, Iôm honored that you asked me to join your team and to be the chapter educator during your rein. 

Ride Safe, Danny Merritt        cont. pg. 9 

Membership News -  Lee Hoeynck, Membership Coordinator 

 The New Year is here and we begin a new year with new officers and staff.  The one thing that remains the same is the 

fact that all of the members are still part of the membership committee.  It is through the membership that Chapter Z will 

maintain and grow.  And your participation is what keeps the Chapter alive and thriving. 

 

With the New Year comes a new start with new Officers and Staff.  Each of them will still require your support and par-

ticipation to get to a good start.  And I know that each of us wishes the new core of Officers and Staff the best on their 

new quest. 

 

Don Wilson will be  your Membership/Records Chairman.  I know that each and every one of you will give him the 

assistance and cooperation that you have extended to me.  And remember to send him any changes that you may have, 

be it e-mail address, phone number etc.  Remember that you,  personally, need to contact GWRRA with changes that 

effect your membership.  For instance if you move, you need to contact GWRRA so your copy of Wing World gets to 

your new address.  The information that we keep is for Chapter Z use only so we can get in touch with 

you by mail, e-mail, or phone. 

 

Thank you all for your help over the past several years in trying to keep our records up to date.  I really 

appreciate your patience and assistance. 

 

In the New Year 

Ride Often..Ride Safe 

Lee 
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Welcome to Region òFóun ðAnita & JR Alkire, Region Directors 

Welcome to Region ñFòun.  We are the great Southwest Region for GWRRA and we are made up of the 

following Districts: California, Arizona, Nevada, Colorado, Utah, New Mexico and Hawaii. Our Region is 

focused on ñmaking a difference and having fun one member at a timeò and we welcome you to come and 

join in! 

  

We are honored to be appointed the Region ñFòun Directors.  We have been Chapter Directors for our home 

chapter, CA1F in San Diego; then Assistant District Directors and then the District Directors for California 

so we have some experience in accomplishing the motto of GWRRA, ñFriends for Fun, Safety and Knowl-

edgeò.  We encourage you to get involved with GWRRA and Region ñFòun and come out and experience 

the worldôs largest social organization for owners of Gold Wing and Valkyrie motorcycles with over 80,000 

members.  We welcome anyone interested in the love of motorcycling.  Membership is with GWRRA and 

then you choose the chapter or chapters that you would like to participate with and go out and join in their 

activities and have fun! 

  

We would like to invite you to come to the Region ñFòun/West Wing 2 Rally, over Memorial Day week-

end, May 27-30, 2010 in Costa Mesa, CA.  We have great entertainment planned as well as education semi-

nars, bike games and Fun, Fun, Fun!  

We invite you to come and join in with Region ñFòun. 

 

Anita & JR Alkire 

Very Much Appreciated - John & Linda Boman, Chapter ACDõs 

This is going to be a ride for the record books.  With a new start to a New Year, a new look for the leaders 

of the Herd, new ideas for all to enjoy, Linda and I are very much appreciated that Larry and Debbie have 

ask us to be their new ACD's.  As a team we will give our full support to ensure an awesome experience for 

all Chapter Members.  As some people are uncomfortable with change in any way, we believe the changes 

here are going to make for an easy transition and create a desire for all to get more involved in rides, events, 

etc... 

  

As 2010 means New Yearôs resolutions will be made all over the world, we hope that your new yearôs reso-

lution will be to make Chapter Z the most desirable Chapter to be a part of . . . within the Region.  We all 

know that word of mouth, whether good or bad news travels faster than the speed of light.  Together we can 

create good news that will have chapters everywhere coming to visit us so they can get a feel of what it is 

like to be a part of the Herd!!!!! 

  

We would like to wish each and every one of you a Happy New Year! 

  

Have a Safe and Fun Ride!!! 

  

John and Linda Boman 

Assistant Chapter Directors 
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Now to get to the good stuff and why I like what Iôm doing, Safety and Knowledge two very important aspects of motor-

cycle riding. Now that we are in the cold and wet season, and after the rains we need to keep an eye out for the following 

obstructions; oil, sand, rocks, and pot holes  just to name a few. The rain has lifted and washed the oil to the surface of 

the roadways. Water running across the roads has brought rocks and sand in the path of travel, most commonly in the 

curves and corners. Also watch out for those unforeseen pot holes that miraculously show up on that road that you drive 

on every day. 

 

After our last gathering on the 5th of December a group of us went on the after gathering ride to wing stuff in Lake For-

est. There were two groups, group 1 was being led by Mick, and group two was led by Vince. As we headed out over the 

Ortega highway we went over the top with a beautiful view of Lake Elsinore. We made it past hellôs kitchen (I think 

thatôs what itôs called) and then through the big switch backs. While going approximately 35 to 40 mph through some 

small curves, when I heard (I was in the #2 position in group 2) a crash and Larry (our tail gunner) say over the radio 

ñbike downò. I then felt the pounding of heart because behind me was my father in-law, Randy (aka, Pop) with Larry 

behind him. Vince and I rode to the next safe place to turn around, as we approached the scene of the accident all I saw; 

was Randyôs bike and a cliff.  Immediately all sort of thoughts raced through my head, and they were not good ones! I 

knew that Randy was badly hurt or possibly dead. All I saw in the area was; trees, rocks and about a 60 foot cliff. To my 

amazement, by the time I parked and got off of my bike, and as I approaching Randyôs bike, Randy was being helped up 

and out of the hole (rather back up the cliff) by a person whom saw the crash. 

 

Thanks to Randyôs guardian angel and god he was alive and moving, the bike on the other hand (a very good looking 

1997 green 1500 gold wing) was teetering on the edge of the cliff (oh how lucky Randy was that the bike did not follow 

him down the cliff) and laying completely on its right side. The bike was in bad shape and we did not dare to touch it, 

fearing it would fall down the cliff. By this time the CHP and the Fire Department were already on site. Boy did they 

arrive rather fast, considering the fact that not one of us had any cell phone service. As the paramedics were checking out 

Randy, we were surprised to know that he only needed some oxygen after having to climb back up the cliff. Randy was 

very lucky he only ended up with some bruises, bumps and some soreness; I do believe that the bike got the worst of it. 

 

I asked, what happened? We were only going about 40 MPH and in small curves, Randy said ñhe found a rut and could 

not get out of itò, and then his bike found a large pot hole. That pot hole ate up the lower cowl and the bike was out of 

control, down he went! He missed the trees and then he was off the bike (right through the windshield he went) and 

down the cliff he went missing more trees and rocks (looks like all that par-a-trooper training and all those jumps in 

Vietnam paid off). 

 

I donôt know if he was looking at his radio, gauges or just looking around, and we may never really know. Iôm just 

thankful that he was wearing all his protective riding gear; leather jacket, chaps, boots, and gloves, and of course his hel-

met all of which should be retired and replaced before his next ride. I love Randy and donôt know what I would do with-

out him; he is like a second father to me. I was angry at him for letting this happen to him, and I need to apologize to him 

for the scolding that I gave him later on. 

 

Randy I am very sorry for the scolding I gave you! We need you to stay around a while longer, we have a lot more riding 

to do together. 

 

We all learn from each other and our mistakes, none of us are perfect riders and we never will be. However, we need to 

do our part to practice safe riding; as well continued maintenance on our gold wings is also a key factor to keeping safe. 

None of us want to have anything happen to our fellow riders, passengers or wives. We all need to pay more attention to 

our riding, we need to be prepared for whatever gets thrown at us and deal with it the best we can by paying attention to 

our surroundings as we ride. 

I would like to thank; Larry, Debbie, Mark, Kelly, Vince, Mick and the person whom stopped and helped Randy get 

back up the cliff. Thank you all from the bottom of my heart. I thank god that Randyôs guardian angel was there taking 

care of him. 

Now letôs all ride safe. Danny Merritt, CA1Z, Chapter ñZò Educator 
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Many of us joined GWRRA because we were looking for something. We have these 

wonderful machines that give us the ride of our lives. The views we get from the seats 

of our Gold Wings are ones we could never get while traveling in a car, regardless of 

whether or not we have a co-rider who rides with us. We are left with a feeling of I 

know there is more- that Iôm missing something, and we just canôt quite put our finger 

on it. 

Then one day we come upon another gold Wing rider, and that is the beginning of a 

whole new riding experience. You mean there are groups all over the work that get 

together and ride the same type of motorcycle I do?  A magazine designed just for us? We think to ourselves. 

There canôt really be people all over the world who are willing to help a stranger at the drop of a hat, can 

there?  We may even think, I know how to ride a motorcycle, what else is there to know? Well, welcome to the 

world of GWRRA ï we answer all of these questions and more! 

Then, once you received all of this information, you may have felt like you had just taken a drink out of 

a fire hydrant you didnôt even know was available to you! Do you remember how you felt on that first day you 

heard of GWRRA? Excited, overwhelmed, perhaps with a strong need to know more about it? Probably little 

did you know that youôre riding experience would forever be changed and that the feeling of ñsomething miss-

ingò would disappear. 

After that, it was the start of you building relationships that would last a lifetime. And chances are that 

you have never forgotten the person who introduces you to GWRRA. 

After you joined GWRRA, you went to your first Chapter Gathering and perfect strangers came up to 

you and introduced themselves to you and asked about your prized possession out in the parking lot. Before 

long, you were all sitting at a table  talking and your Chapter Director couldnôt get everybody quiet to start the 

informational part of the gathering. 

Next thing you knew, hours had passed and you had your weekends planned out with great, exciting 

rides. You couldnôt wait for the next gathering or ride to be able to visit with your new friends. Boy, were you 

glad you came upon that other Gold Wing rider; you just wished you had known about all of this before. 

Then (as now), it seems that everywhere you go, you come across another Gold Wing rider. You won-

der, Are they Members of this great Association? Well, donôt ñwonderò, go find out! Whether or not they are a 

Member, you will still have just made a new friend. And you may even change a personôs motorcycle riding 

life by sharing GWRRA with somebody else who doesnôt yet know about us. 

With all of that in mind, our theme for 2010 is BUILDING RELATIONSHIPS. That was what 

GWRRA was founded on over 30 years ago, so letôs expand our social groups and open our arms to new peo-

ple. They have so much to offer you and your Chapter with new ways of thinking, new ideas to have fun, or 

even new rides to take. Also, donôt forget the knowledge that you-the more experienced GWRRA Member and 

rider-have. You have so much to offer these new friends. 

Because there is so much negativity going on in the world around us, our GWRRA functions and ac-

tivities should be the FUN places to go to get away from all the stress of daily life. After all, that is what our 

motorcycle offers us, isnôt it? Itôs our escape from reality. No cell phones, no depressing news, just the beauti-

ful scenery and road ahead. 

I challenge each of you to bring in a new friend to GWRRA and to take the time to meet a fellow Gold-

winger that you donôt know. Letôs BUILD these RELATIONSHIPS. After all, we can never have too many 

friends! 
         Enjoy the Ride, 

         Melissa Eason 
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Building Relationships in 2010 - Melissa Eason, Executive Director 



District DirectorsñBill and Rene Johnson 

Greetings everyone, what a wonderful time it is to be a member of the Gold Wing Road Riders Association. I guess we should 

start off our first Newsletter article with a little history about ourselves. Rene & I grew up in the same neighborhood in of Tor-

rance, CA, about 10 houses from each other and later married while I was stationed in Tacoma, Washington as a soldier the U.S. 

Army.  We have since been married 36 years; have two great kids, and three wonderful grandkids that help keep us young.  

     A few years after leaving the Army, I went to work at the Long Beach Naval Shipyard as a Boilermaker Apprentice, pro-

gressed through the ranks to become the U.S. Navyôs Fleet Workload Forecaster stationed in Washington DC, and since returned 

to California as the Deputy Director of the Joint - Army / Navy Data Center located in Fairfield, CA. While I was busy building 

my career, Rene was busy raising our family and working in Retail and Office Administration as we moved around the country. 

Through the years we stayed busy with many volunteer groups (Scouts, PTA, Guide dogs for the blind, etc). I just recently retired 

on January 2nd, 2010 with over 35 years of Federal service, and am now anxious to dedicate some free time to the California Dis-

trict of GWRRA.  

     Rene & I joined GWRRA in June 2001 and would like to acknowledge a few important people in our GWRRA lives. First, we 

want to thank Don Allen of ñWing Nut ï Gold Wing Specialistò for introducing us to GWRRA. Through his suggestion, we 

joined chapter CA-2K and havenôt regretted one minute of our membership. Secondly, we would be remorse if we didnôt mention 

Jerry (aka CSA) & Donna Kougel, the first couple we met at our first meeting. They are the ones we owe everything GWRRA to, 

and blame everything on, without them making us feel so welcome, we may have ended up riding one of those other ñHò motor-

cycles. The point being, a greeting committee is critical to the health and growth of all chapters, so choose yours carefully.  

     Our sincere appreciation goes out to Anita & JR Alkire for the incredible support they have given us throughout this transition 

period. The many hours on the phone and days watching them operate at the many Rallyôs & meetings have been an inspiration 

to our new role as California District Directors. Without them, we would be lost and have a lot tougher row to hoe.  

     We would like to thank all the members of our California District for your dedication to the spirit of our GWRRA motto: 

ñFriends for Fun, Safety, and Knowledgeò. You are the reason weôre here, so please donôt hesitate to contact us if you ever have a 

question or just need to talk.       

     And finally, we would also like to thank our incoming Staff for all their support and encouragement. Their passion to enhance 

GWRRA life within California will surely keep Rene & I on our toes, as we look forward to the opportunity to serve. So, as my 

tag line always says, ñHang on ï weôre going for a rideò.  

Bill & Rene Johnson 

GWRRAðCA District Directors 

A Word from the Herd  
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CA1-IðAnnual Valentine Run, February 20, 2010 . Check in 7:30 to 9:00am 

CA1-R ð12th annual  - Rally in the Valley, March 26-28. Primm Valley, NV 

CA1-Q ð Rendeavous, April 25, 2010. Check in 8 to 10:30am 

Winger Family Beach PartyðRegion F Rally. May 27 to 30, 2010.  Orange County Hilton Hotel 

 

 

Q: Did you hear about the cowboy who got himself a dachshund? 

A: Everyone kept telling him to get along, little doggie 

 

GWRRA WEBSITES  
CA1-Z Website/Activity Calendar     www.gwrra-ca1z.org 

California District       www.gwrra-ca.org 

Southwest Region       www.gwrra-regionl.org 

National        www.gwrra.org 

 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 

 
2 
Chapter 
Gathering HTB 
8am 
 
AMR to Slap n 
Leather, for 
chili  
Starkey to Lead 

3 
 

4 
 
Barbara Baxter  

5 6 
Dinner Ride to 
La -Fogataõs in 
Hemet Leave #1 
at 6:30pm  
Sutherland to  
Lead 

7 
 

8 
 

9 
 
Bill Dunn  
 

10 
Chp visit CA1M, 
Leave #5 at 
7:30am then to 
Victoria Gar-
dens 
Gifford to Lead  

11 12 
Janie Terhart 
 

13 
Dinner Ride to 
Tommys in Co-
rona, Leave #4 
at 6:30pm  
Ritchel to Lead 

14 
Stephanie 
 Martinez  

15 
Officers Meeting 
in Bakersfield, 
CA 
 
 
 
 
George & Ruth 
Diaz 
 

16 
Officers Meeting 
in Bakersfield, 
CA 

 

 

17 
Officers Meet-
ing in Bakers-
field, CA 
 
 
 
 
Pat & Richard 
Medina 

18 
 
 

19 20 
6pm Staff 
Meeting 
At Mark & 
Kellyõs 
Dessert Only 
 
 
Don & Barb 
Baxter 
 

21 
Stoney  
SStonebraker 

22 
Roy Burleson 
Bear 

23 
Bowling 2pm at 
Trevi Lanes 
Lk Elsinore 
Meet there 

24Ginger 
Merritt  
 

31 
Lunch & Movie 
12, DosLagos, 
Corona CA 
Meet at 
Kivorkian  
Meet there 

25 26 27 
Bike Nite  
Lk Elsinore Mar-
ket Place.  
6 to 8 pm 
Meet there 

28 29Shelly Craig 

 
 
Dairy Queen 
Ride.   Norco. 
Leave #4 at 
6:30 pm 
Merritt to Lead  
 

30 
 
Larry Starkey  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 2 

Ground Hog 
Day 
 
 

3 
Randy Christian 
 

4 
Steve & Pam 
Kittinger  
 
 

5 6 
Chapter 
Gathering HTB 
8am 

7 8 9 
Charlotte Klink  
Fred Rau 

10 11 12 13 

14 
Valentines Day 
 
Dianne Tepper 
 

15 Newsletter 
Articles 
Due 
 
 
 
 
 
 

16 
 

17 
6pm Staff 
Meeting 
Located  
At Larry & Deb-
bie's 
Dessert Only 
 
Ash Wednesday 

18 19 20 
CA1-I Valentines 
Run 
Bob & Karen 
McNally 
 
 
Don Huff  

21 22 
Fred & Cherrie 
Rau 

23 24 25 26 
Bob McNally 

27 

28       
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